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  Dear Pastor and Praying Friends:       May 30, 2016 
 
Greetings and thank you for praying for us.  We appreciate all of you. Thank you for being a faithful 
partner in the Lord’s ministry. 
 
Please pray that our God will continue to grant us the strength we need to accomplish or carry out 
these ministries. Our on-going work, besides pastoring Capital Hill Baptist Church, includes the 
following activities: 
 
1. The Pingelapese Bible Translation work is progressing very well. The committee had translated 
most of the Old and New Testament books. My team is working on finishing up the book of Nahum, 
Jeremiah and the book of Hebrews. My team expects to complete these 3 remaining books before 
July 8, 2016.  
 
2. We continue to make visits to the prison to minister to the prisoners. Mr. Luke Santos (HBBC 
graduate) was tasked to lead the prison ministry. Luke Santos is doing a great job. Luke also 
teaches our adult Sunday school class at the church. Please pray for Luke that he will continue to 
be strong and faithful to the Lord.  
 
3. We made several visits to the hospital last month and this month to minister to our folks who 
were admitted to the hospital. Please pray for Webber Manuel, Persis Harry, and Lysha Padock. 
Lysha fell down yesterday and hurt herself.  She was admitted to the hospital yesterday afternoon 
(May 30th).  
 
4. I finished my course on the doctrine of man, sin, Heaven, and Hell last Semester.  I am not 
teaching any course this summer. I am looking forward to teaching another course at Baptist Bible 
Institute of Pohnpei next semester. 
 
5. We celebrated the founding of our Capital Hill Baptist Church on April 23, 2016. We had a great 
time fellowshipping with our brothers and sisters from the other 6 Baptist churches on Pohnpei.  
 
6. Our church folks will be attending the revival services that will be held in Lukop at Lukop 
Independent Baptist Church from June 13 to June 19, 2016. I am scheduled to preach at the 
revival services on June 14, 2016.  
     
7. We will have our Vacation Bible School from July 25th to July 29, 2016. 
 



8. Our youth will have their youth camp at Kepra Resort from June 27th to July 2, 2016. 
 
Praise: 
 
1. Our son, Roland, came to us from Harvest Baptist Bible College. He will be with us this summer 
until August 4th. We have already put Roland to work. Roland preached his first sermon after 
coming from Guam at the funeral of Rohnda Santos Harry.  
2. We praise God for good health and for many blessings God has bestowed upon us.   
3. Our youngest child (Sonsha) graduated from CCA high school on May 26, 2016. Praise God for 
helping and enabling her to be the Valedictorian. To God be the glory. Our 1st grandchild, Jadon, 
graduated from K-5 at Harvest Christian Academy on Guam.  
 
Other prayer needs:  
  
1. Continue to pray for our Youth and prison ministry.  
2. Continue to pray for our HBBI and HBBC students.  
3. Church Building Fund. (Funds to finish the construction of a nursery and other needs) 
4. Strength and wisdom.  
 
In His Service,  
 
Sonny, Lihna and Family  
 
 


